TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH ALGONQUIN WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING – MINUTES

On Thursday, September 8, 2016 the Waste Management Committee held a meeting.

Council Present: Mayor Jane Dumas

Councillor John Brown Councillor Joe Florent Councillor Dave Harper

Councillor Richard Shalla, Chair

Councillor Linda Thom

Township Staff Present: Carla Gatley, Deputy Clerk

Dave Gatley, Works Superintendent

Tracy Cannon, Municipal Operations Clerk - Recording Secretary

Regrets: Councillor Bill Rodnick

Chair of the Waste Management Committee, Councillor Shalla called the meeting to order at 9:05 p.m.

ADDITIONS/AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA: None

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Moved by: J. Florent Seconded by: J. Dumas

To adopt the agenda as prepared for the Waste Management Committee meeting of Thursday, September 8, 2016 as circulated.

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST: None declared.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

- Discussion and review of the proposed changes to the Waste Management By-Law 14-454. During the discussion staff was directed to contact Drain All to inquire what the fees would be to host an additional event. It was also expressed paint cans are the most expensive item to recycle. Paint cans that have dried paint can be disposed at the landfill sites.
- Battery and cell phones can be disposed at Municipal Buildings that have boxes. Staff will advertise the program in the upcoming newsletters.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Reviewed and discussed the circulated letter provided by Kevin Mooder, Jp2g Consultant
 that included a revised budget for the Lyell Landfill Site expansion and the additional fee
 of \$1740.00 for the sediment sampling and additional water analysis sampling as
 requested by Laurel Rudd, Surface Water Evaluator of the MOECC. A resolution will be
 brought forward at the next regular Council.
- A letter from the Airy Landfill Site Attendant was circulated that included the efficiencies of the layout and suggestions on how to make the landfill site run more smoothly such as; magnetic sign for the electronic bin, a sign indicating no food in the

- shred pile and it was also suggested that signage be erected at the Galeairy Lake Boat Launch directing interior park users to take their waste to Algonquin Park.
- Lyell Landfill Site has a user increase of 35% since 2014, Airy Landfill Site has a user increase of 20% since 2014.

The next Roads/ Waste Management Meeting is scheduled for October 12, 2016.

Moved by: J. Brown
To adjourn the Waste Management Committee meeting of September 8, 2016 at 9:49 p.m.

Councillor Richard Shalla
Tracy Cannon, Municipal Operations Clerk
Waste Management Committee Chairperson
Recording Secretary